
File No. 23-0178 
 
TRADE, TRAVEL, AND TOURISM and TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEES REPORT relative to a 
proposed superseding Freeway Agreement with the California Department of Transportation in 
connection with the State Route- 47/Vincent Thomas Bridge and Front Street/Harbor Boulevard 
Interchange Reconfiguration Project.  
 
Recommendation for Council action: 

 
AUTHORIZE the Los Angeles Department of Transportation (LADOT), in compliance with Section 
100.22 of the California Streets and Highways Code, to execute the superseding Freeway Agreement 
with Caltrans, attached to the Council file, as approved by the City Attorney to form and legality, to 
reflected improvements along the SR-47 Freeway and adjacent local streets, which will occur during 
construction of the SR-47/Vincent Thomas Bridge and Front Street/Harbor Boulevard Interchange 
Reconfiguration Project. 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement: The LADOT reports that there is no impact to the General Fund. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 
SUMMARY 
At its regular meeting held on February 21, 2023, the Trade, Travel, and Tourism Committee considered 
a LADOT report relative to a proposed superseding Freeway Agreement with the California Department 
of Transportation in connection with the State Route- 47/Vincent Thomas Bridge and Front Street/Harbor 
Boulevard Interchange Reconfiguration Project.  
 
After an opportunity for public comment was held, the Committee moved to approve the LADOT 
recommendation, as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
 
TRADE, TRAVEL, AND TOURISM COMMITTEE   TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 
 
MEMBER   VOTE      MEMBER   VOTE 
PARK    YES      HUTT   YES 
MCOSKER  YES      PARK   YES 
SOTO-MARTINEZ  YES      HERNANDEZ  YES 
         RAMAN   YES 
         YAROSLAVSKY  YES 
AS 02/22/23 
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